Protect Your Benefits

Please be aware that there has been an increase in EBT fraud
recently. If you believe you have been impacted by skimming or
other fraudulent activity targeting your SNAP or RIW benefits
please take the following steps immediately:

1. Go to ebtedge.com or call 1-888-979-9939 and change
your PIN. You can also request a new card here.

2. File a police report with your local police department.

3. Call 401.574.8175 and file a fraud claim with the
Department of Administration’s Office of Internal Audit, /S
Fraud Detection, and Prevention.




